THE SECRETARY OF STATE WASHINGTON

OCT 2.2 2008

Dear Mr. Minister:

Pursuant to our conversation earlier today, I am writing to provide you assurances concerning flights through Danish airspace.

Specifically, the United States of America confirms that no rendition will take place through the airspace or territory of the Kingdom of Denmark by or on behalf of any U.S. authorities without the prior explicit permission of Danish authorities.

The United States values highly its bilateral relationship with the Kingdom of Denmark as a close ally and friend.

Sincerely

Condoleezza Rice

His Excellency

Per Stig Moeller,

Minister of Foreign Affairs of Denmark, Copenhagen.